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 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 The purpose of this report is to submit the outcomes of the Transport and Roading Committee 

meeting held on Friday 27 October 2006 in relation to the discussions on the Matai Street West & 
Nikau Place Kerb and Channel Renewal. 

 
 The meeting was attended by Mike Mora (Chairperson), Neville Bennett, Helen Broughton, Lesley 

Keast, Peter Laloli, Bob Shearing and Tony Sutcliffe. 
 
 1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 1.1 LEONIE WARD, MATAI STREET WEST & NIKAU PLACE KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
 
  Leonie Ward, a resident of Matai Street West, addressed the Committee regarding the 

proposed final design for the kerb and channel renewal in Matai Street West & Nikau 
Place. 

 
  Leonie asserted her concerns regarding Option 1, which includes an off road cycleway 

and the proposed four-way stop configuration at the intersection of Matai Street West and 
Harakeke Street. 

 
  The Committee’s decision on this matter is recorded under clause 2 of this report. 
 
 1.2 MR F ANGUS, MATAI STREET WEST & NIKAU PLACE KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
 
  Mr Bill Angus, a resident of Matai Street West, addressed the Committee regarding the 

proposed final design for the kerb and channel renewal in Matai Street West & Nikau 
Place. 

 
  Mr Angus asserted that he favours maintenance of the status quo, and that he did not 

believe the Council should install an off road or a shared road cycleway on Matai Street 
West. 

 
  The Committee’s decision on this matter is recorded under clause 2 of this report. 
 
 1.3 GRAHAM ROBB, MATAI STREET WEST & NIKAU PLACE KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
 
  Mr Graham Robb, a resident of Matai Street West, addressed the Committee regarding 

the proposed final design for the kerb and channel renewal in Matai Street West & Nikau 
Place. 

 
  Mr Robb asserted his concerns regarding Option 1 and questioned why 

preference appears to have been given to cyclists over all other users. 
 
  The Committee’s decision on this matter is recorded under clause 2 of this report. 
 
 2. MATAI STREET WEST & NIKAU PLACE KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
 
  The Committee decided to request further information from staff so that a decision on this 

matter could be taken at an extraordinary Board meeting at 8.00am on Wednesday 8 
November 2006, on the following matters: 

 
• Cycleway – were other options considered? 
• Was a cycle and pedestrian count done? 
• Intersection options – were speed humps considered? 
• General safety issues raised by the deputations. 
• Resource Consent issues raised by the deputations. 


